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DEAR 

G.R.A.C.E., 
 
Love Notes from the Community 

Lay Director - October 2011 

 

As I sit down to write this column, it 

is the 25th of Sept. 2011.  Please 

forgive me if I make note of the fact 

that my wife has put up with me for 53 

years as of this date.  We often 

congratulate folks who have reached a 

milestone like this. I suppose that’s 

okay but I wonder if our 

congratulations are at least partially 

misplaced. The honor and glory 

should go to God since the love of 

God is more often the reason unions of 

men and women survive. It is not 

necessarily our love for God (although 

it should be) but rather God’s love for 

us that helps these relationships 

survive.  He not only gave his only 

son but he loves us enough to provide 

a wonderful partner and workmate for 

these many years.  The Emmaus 

experience is a demonstration of 

God’s love and marriage can also be a 

“Means of Grace” in our quest for a 

meaningful relationship with Jesus 

Christ, the Holy Spirit and God. 

 

Okay, I’ll get off my soap box about 

longevity in marriage (clearly not a 

blessing for everyone) and move on to 

things Emmaus. 

 

We are in the process of electing 5 

new Board Members.  A list of 9 

people (4 men and 5 women) is 

included at the end of this newsletter. 

Each of these folks have agreed to 

have their names put forward and 

recognize that their election will mean 

a three year commitment to the 

GRACEmmaus Community.  The 

GRACEmmaus Board is a “working 

board” with each Board member 

taking on a task to support the 

Community.  If your name isn’t on 

this list then it is your responsibility to 

make sure that you participate in the 

process by voting. This is not Chicago 

so we only recommend that you vote 

early, not often.  Send your ballots to 

the GRACEmmaus P.O. Box or bring 

them to the Women’s Candlelight or 

the Gathering in November. Ballots 

will be available at each of these 

occasions. 

 

Reminder: You still have time to get 

your Sponsor/Pilgrim material in for 

the Women’s Walk Oct. 27-30. That’s 

the good news.  The rest of the story is 

that by this time all the slots may be 

taken and your pilgrim may have to be 

on a waiting list for Disciples 

Crossing. 

 

It isn’t too early to begin to think 

about volunteering for service at one 

of the walks in the spring at Disciples 

Crossing, Athens, Texas. The easiest 

way is to go to the GRACEmmaus.org 

web site and fill out the on line form. 

Men’s Walk March 15-18, 2012 will 

be led by John Norman. Women’s 

Walk April 19-22, 2012 will be led by 

Kathy Kapka. 

 

As we think about service to the 

Emmaus Community and to Pilgrims, 

we know that, Anonymous Servant-

hood, has always been a critical part 

of the Emmaus Experience.  And well 

it should be since that is what Jesus 

taught.  It is fundamental to the 

Christian Faith.  As usual, humans 

routinely muddy this up.  It for that 

reason that I thought a reminder (as 

much for myself as anyone else) was 

in order.  As Bob Brandt said, “If we 

are truly serving God and the Pilgrims 

as we are called to serve, it shouldn’t 

matter whether our servant-hood is 

recognized by Pilgrims, team or 

community”. The only recognition 

that counts is that God recognizes our 

response to the call to servant-hood—

in whatever form it may come to us. 

 

DeColores 

 

Burton I. Love 

 

 
 

Ask, and it shall be given you… 

 

 
 

Seek, and ye shall find… 

 

 
 

http://www.gracemmaus.org/
mailto:REGISTRAR@GRACEmmaus.org
http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://4.bp.blogspot.com/_VWvXNdAcYec/SNmdDc5rnfI/AAAAAAAAAoU/x6H8f9BepBI/s320/DeColores_-logo07.gif&imgrefurl=http://cursillovaldivia.blogspot.com/2008/09/septiembre-de-colores.html&usg=__GepDZcOPLmLd3yTaQom-zaZWNO4=&h=211&w=284&sz=16&hl=en&start=56&itbs=1&tbnid=8zY81XjGlpAgtM:&tbnh=85&tbnw=114&prev=/images%3Fq%3DDE%2BCOLORES%26start%3D40%26hl%3Den%26sa%3DN%26gbv%3D2%26ndsp%3D20%26tbs%3Disch:1


 
 

WOMEN’S WALK #59 

OCT 27, 2011 – OCT 30, 2011 

CAMP GILMONT 

 

All the beds will be occupied - 

Women’s Walk #59 is full with a 

waiting list. That means extra effort 

by everyone (teams, prayer vigils, 

sponsors, and the Emmaus 

Community) will be needed. Let’s 

show our support by making the 

Pilgrim’s Walk to Emmaus Weekend 

the best ever.  

 

WALK #59 PILGRIMS 

 

Elissa Allen - Palestine, TX 

Jamie Berryhill - Kilgore, TX 

Debra Bewley - Longview, TX 

Linda Brown - Eustace, TX 

Brenda Callahan - Longview, TX 

Deborah Carder - Mineola, TX 

Beverly Carter - Whitehouse, TX 

Roxanne Curbo - Palestine, TX 

Betty Dearmore - Alba, TX 

Jennifer Geddie - Tyler, TX 

Tammy Gray - Ore City, TX 

Patricia Grindele-Cordell - Tyler, TX 

Mary Hagler - Longview, TX 

Dina Harger - Fruitvale, TX 

Dorothy Harp - Tyler, TX 

Kayla Hartman - Gladewater, TX 

Sharon Henning - Longview, TX 

Peggy Honeycutt - Tyler, TX 

Megan Hooser - Austin, TX 

Melody Hughes - Tyler, TX 

Nancy Jones - Mineola, TX 

Linda Mabrey - Lindale, TX 

Nicolle Martinez - Canton, TX 

Shonna Mattiza - Whitehouse, TX 

Betty McMurrey - Tyler, TX 

Marilynn Minor - Ore City, TX 

Bettie Morgan - , TX 

Melissa Nichols - Elkhart, TX 

Leslie Nychka - Canton, TX 

Linda Payne - Gilmer, TX 

Barbara Roberson - Tyler, TX 

Pat Smiley - Mineola, TX 

Jean Smith - Big Sandy, TX 

Leticia Stone - Tyler, TX 

Donna Travis - Tyler, TX 

Julie Tucker - Longview, TX 

 

TEAM #59 

 

Cindy Hooser - LD 

Cynthia Bellar - ALD 

Kathy Kapka - ALD 

Elizabeth Minor - ALD 

John Gondol - ASD 

Amy Hodge - ASD 

Bill Holda - ASD 

Susan Smith - ASD 

Jerri Lykins - MD 

Stacy Boyer - AMD 

Carol DeRieux - TL 

Jeannie Hanssen - TL 

Susan Jeanes - TL 

Karol Johnston - TL 

Margie McPherson - TL 

Jana Russell - TL 

Frances Ayres - ATL 

Talia Groce - ATL 

Lorraine Haley - ATL 

Kayla Hamm - ATL 

Lanett Moser - ATL 

Berna Younger - ATL 

Robin Gillian - STD 

Edwina Huddleston -STMC 

Dot Love - STMC 

Nima West - STMC 

JoAnne Skeen - BREP 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

Your life is God’s gift to 
you… 
What you make of it is your 
gift to God. 

 

 

GATHERING NEWS 

 

 
     

Next Gathering 

 

Saturday October 29
th

, 2011  

8:00PM 

Camp Gilmont 

Gilmer, Texas 

 

 
 

REUNION GROUPS 

 
Why are Reunion Groups important? 

Because they help us to extend our 

Emmaus experience and provide 

accountability in our journey with 

God. Reunion Groups are especially 

important at this time of year, when 

Walks are being conducted. 

 

Please take time to update your 

Reunion Groups, so we can help the 

new 4
th

 Dayers find their Reunion 

Group home. Just login to the GRACE 

Emmaus Website and click on the 

Reunion Group Update link. 

 

Please let me know if I can do 

anything to help. 

 

Chuck Reed 

chuck.reed@ymail.com 

Reunion Group Coordinator 

 

  
 

 
 

 

http://www.gracemmaus.org/
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 

LAY DIRECTORS FOR 

UPCOMING WALKS 

Women’s Walk #59 

Camp Gilmont 

October 27-30, 2011 

Lay Director:  Cindy Hooser 

 

Men’s Walk #60 

Disciples Crossing 

March 15-18, 2012 

Lay Director:  John Norman 

 

Women’s Walk #61 

Disciples Crossing 

April 19-22, 2012 

Lay Director:  Kathy Kapka 

 

 

 

 

2011 GRACE BOARD 
 

 

Gathering Coordinator 

George Asaaf 
geeassaf@suddenlink.net 

903-569-6553 

 

Team Selection/Nomination Chair 

Walk Clean-up Coordinator 

Ken Braswell 
braswellsbb@aol.com 

903-677-3341 (h) 

903-288-5949 (c) 

 
Reunion Group Coordinator 

Chuck Reed 

chuck.reed@ymail.com 

(903) 845-8128 (h) 

(903) 918-4196 (c) 

 

 

Wall Agape/Prayer Vigil Coordinator 

Jay Edwards 
jedwards@eastman.com 

903-844-2412 (h) 

903-235-6935 (c) 

903-237-5460 (w) 

 

Book Table Coordinator 

Diana Frachiseur 
Tdhbe05@yahoo.com 

903-842-3030 (h) 

903-571-2646 (c) 

 

 

Gift Agape Coordinator 

Judy Hawn 
Jacieh2002@yahoo.com 

903-681-1565 

 

Secretary 

Cindy Hooser 
andysue13@yahoo.com  

903-939-9528 (h) 

903-530-5174 (c) 

 

Agape Banquet/Afterglow 

Joe Tew 
joe@tylerrosenursery.com 

903-859-3385 

 

Babe Chick Training 

Patti Jones 
Shellie47@aol.com 

903-469-3431 (h) 

 

Community Lay Director 

Burton Love 
burtonlove@embarqmail.com 

903-425-3864 

 

Exificio 

Dan Matthews 
danmatt4497@hughes.net 

903-338-2136 (h) 

903-948-9039 (c) 

 

Music Coordinator 

Tom McDonald 
tom@tommc.net 

themcdss@sbcglobal.net 

903-534-4911 (h) 

903-571-8011 (c) 

903-894-8116 (w) 

 

Newsletter Editor 

Philip McKanna 
pmckanna@osisoft.com 

903-663-2155 (h) 

903-746-5628 (c) 

903-353-9052 (w) 

 

Woodworking Coordinator 

Publication Coordinator 

Elizabeth Minor 
mnm-design@msn.com 

903-657-8112 (h) 

903-720-1740 (c) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sponsorship Training 

Tom Perdue 
tomdue@gmail.com 

903-218-1578 (h) 

903-571-3199 (c) 

 

Assistant Community Lay Director 

Treasurer 
Jo Anne Skeen 
joanneskeen@gmail.com 

903-723-2189 (h) 

903-391-1664 (c) 

903-723-6143 (w) 

 
 

 

NON-ELECTED POSITIONS  
 

Registrar 

Philip & Lynda McKanna 
lmckanna@beerwells.com 

pmckanna@osisoft.com 

903-746-4262 (c) 

903-746-5628 (c) 

 

Webmaster 

Tom Perdue 
tomdue@gmail.com 

903-218-1578 (h) 

903-571-3199 (c) 

 

Spiritual Director 

Ricky Ricks 
rjricks@fumchenderson.org 

(903) 657-6588 

 

  

 

Tyler Emmaus Community 

DBH: GRACE Emmaus 

Community 

P.O. Box 132212 

Tyler, TX  75713-2212 

 

  

 

Philip & Lynda McKanna 

GRACE REGISTRAR 

P.O. Box 56 

Diana, TX 75640 

 

 
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ELECTION TIME 

 
The following ballot contains the names of God’s people that have said they would be willing to serve on the 

GRACEmmaus Board of Directors, if asked. They are each willing to make a three-year commitment if elected and serve 

our community to the best of their ability. Please take time to look over the ballot and select the 5 that you choose by 

circling their name. You may turn in your ballot by mailing it to: 

 
Tyler Emmaus  

GRACE Community 
P.O. Box 132212 

Tyler, TX  75713-2212 

  

Or, you may bring it to the next Gathering or Candlelight. Ballots will be available at all events between now and the 

Gathering in November.  

 

BALLOT FOR BOARD NOMINEES 

2012-2015 

 

INDICATE YOUR VOTE BY CIRCLING NO MORE THAN 5 NAMES 
 

 

C J Cox - Grace 52 

 

Carol DeRieux – Grace 29 

 

Elizabeth Deverell - Grace 57 

 

Kayla Hamm - Grace 55 

 

Karol Johnston - Grace 49 

 

David McPherson - Grace 3 

 

Pat Moser - Grace 54 

 

Shirley Starkey - North East Texas 1997 

 

Mac Young - Grace 56 

 

 

 See Submitted Bios Below 



 

 

 

 

 
 

Carol Derieux 

 

 

My name is Carol DeRieux, 

I attended Grace Walk 29, March of 2004 at 

camp Gilmont and sat at the table of Elizabeth. 

My family and I worship at First United 

Methodist Church in Gladewater. 

 

I would like to be on the board because I love the 

way God has put Emmaus together and you can 

see Him working all the time! Also, being 

involved in Emmaus keeps me focused on what I 

should be focused on in this life. 

 

Elizabeth Deverell 

 

 

My name is Elizabeth Deverell. I attended Walk 

#57 at Disciples Crossing in Athens. I sat at the 

table of Ruth. My husband of 30 years and I 

attend Lanes Chapel United Methodist Church in 

Tyler 

 

I so enjoyed my Walk to Emmaus with the Grace 

Emmaus Community.  I plan to work wherever I 

can for the Grace Community. 

 

If elected I will work with all the board members 

to help further the growth of Grace Emmaus.  I 

would love for this Lord's servant to be able to 

use the talents that God has given me to work 

and serve the Grace Community. 

 

 

Karol Johnston 

 

 

Hello, my name is Karol Johnston, and I went on 

GRACE Emmaus Walk #49 at Disciples 

Crossing in Athens, Texas.  I worship at Van 

United Methodist Church with my husband 

Mike. 

I feel honored to be asked to serve as a board 

member for the GRACE community.  My 

experience as a Pilgrim and worker in the 

Emmaus community as both an inside assistant 

table leader and table leader as well as an outside 

team member on three different walks have been 

wonderful and times of renewal.  I am one who 

feels rewarded by giving of my time and talents 

that God has provided for me.  I have always had 

a servant’s heart and have pledged to be open to 

serve when I am asked.  I would delight in 

serving this community as a board member. 

 



David McPherson 

 

 

 

 

My name is David McPherson. I attended 

GRACE Walk #3 at Timberline. I sat at the table 

of Luke. I attend Lanes Chapel UMC. 

 

I want to be on the board so I can provide 

feedback to the Upperroom.org on what works 

and what doesn't work at our local walks so they 

may make better decisions on any future changes 

to the walk structure. As the most recent lay 

director, I want to stay active in the Emmaus 

movement and the best way I can do that is to 

serve on the board. 

 

Mac Young  

 

Payne Springs UMC has a long tradition of 

supporting and working hard to serve the 

GRACE community, I would like to carry on 

this tradition. 

 

Walk 56 was a life changing experience  in my 

life and I would like to show my appreciation by 

serving and working to give this same 

experience to another Pilgrim.  Working Walk 

58 was almost as great an experience as my first 

Walk.  I would be honored to serve on the board. 

 

http://upperroom.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

GRACE EMMAUS 
 

The G.R.A.C.E. Emmaus Community wishes to continue to spread the life changing experience that an Emmaus weekend can deliver.  
Won’t you help us by donating funds for scholarships for both Pilgrims and team members, or the general fund of our community? 
 

We are asking you to consider donate $5, $10, $25 monthly or whatever amount you would like to set the donation to.  This monthly 
donation will be debited automatically from your bank account on or about the 15th of the month. 
 

Thank you for your continued support of our Emmaus community.   
DeColores 
PLEASE COMPLETE THE INFORMATION BELOW: 

Name:            
Address:           
City, State, Zip:          

BANK INFORMATION 
 

I (We) hereby authorize GRACE Emmaus to initiate debit entries to my (our) checking account indicated below.  The amount will be charged 
monthly.  This authority is to remain in full force and effect until GRACE Emmaus receives written notification of its termination. 
 
Monthly gift amount $    
 
Date      Signature        
 

Fill out information below or attach voided check 
 
Depository Name      City      State     Zip    
 
Account #      Transit/ABA #        

Email Address:          

PRSRT STD 

US Postage 

Paid 

Tyler, TX 

Permit No.275 

 

 


